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October 20, 2023 

 

Dear Residents and Family Members, 

We are informing you that two staff members at the Health Services 
Center (HSC) tested positive for COVID-19, October 19, 2023.  One of 
the staff members did provide direct care to several of our residents and 
both staff members are currently at home in isolation.  Residents who 
were cared for by this individual will be tested including family members.  

Resident safety continues to be our top priority; we are being proactive 
and taking every best practice measure to ensure we stop even a 
potential spread COVID-19 within our facility/campus. 

We will continue following CDC guidelines as well as the directives from 
our assigned LA County Department of Public Health Nurse to ensure we 
are taking the appropriate steps to limit any spread of COVID-19 among 
any other residents, staff or visitors. 

Indoor and outdoor visitations will remain in effect.  As a reminder, all 
visitors entering HSC are required to wear a surgical mask. 

If you have any questions, please contact our Infection Preventionist – 
Jhunatess Yco Perez (909) 399-7095, email: jperez@pilgrimplace.org or 
visit our website @ www.pilgrimplace.org for updates. 

 

Sincerely, 

Pilgrim Place Health Services Center 

 

721 Harrison Ave 
Claremont, CA 91711 
 
Tel:  (909) 399-5535 
Fax: (866) 233-5514 
 
www.pilgrimplace.org 
 


